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Brooklyn Village Board Meeting Minutes 
January 15, 2019 

 
The January 15, 2019 Village Board meeting of the Village of Brooklyn was called to order at 6:30 p.m. at the Brooklyn 
Village Hall by President Clayton Schulz.  Trustees present were Heather Kirkpatrick, Scott Rosenow, Kyle Smith and Sue 
McCallum.  Trustees Todd Klahn and Brit Springer were absent.  Others present were Dustin Palenshus, Chief Engelhart and 
Clerk-Treasurer Linda Kuhlman.   All present stood for the Pledge of Allegiance.  
 
Public Comments – Dustin Palenshus spoke about the winter parking situation.  He lives on Pine and had asked the board 
previously to have cement poured so he can drop the lift in his van into the terrace, which was approved.  He stated he has 
to move the van in and out because the driveway is too steep, and he can’t access the van lift in the driveway.   Rosenow 
has heard comments from other neighbors that have adult-aged or driving-aged children, that the whole driveway can be 
taken up by cars.  It would be helpful to park some in street and have alternate or parking on both sides. 
 
Schulz suggested moving up the discussion on the winter parking ordinance.  Kuhlman stated Klahn and the PW director 
would like to make some comments but couldn’t be present for this meeting.   Kirkpatrick said historically the problem is 
some streets don’t have even and odd sides, but there are different ways to approach this problem.  You can have north-
south or east-west.   Rosenow had people approach him about this issue.  He would like to repeal the winter parking 
ordinance, because there’s another ordinance that allows the president to declare a snow emergency.  Another problem is 
the ordinance restricts no parking from 1 a.m. to 7 am. from mid-November to mid-April, but it can snow other times.   
Repealing the ordinance is his preference.   The next best alternative is alternate-side parking.  It was suggested to maybe 
have the police or Public Works or both do a little research and investigation and figure out which streets are wide enough 
to allow parking in winter and which ones are not wide enough and figure out if those are actually odd and even, and if not, 
figure out some other wording.   Kirkpatrick said there are some communities where residents apply and pay for a sticker to 
allow them to park.  Rosenow thinks snow removal is the only reason for this ordinance.   The snow plow has gone down his 
street 3-4 this whole winter so far.  He doesn’t think it’s necessary or practical and causes problems.   Kuhlman asked how 
we would alert residents that a snow emergency was declared.   Rosenow said with technology these days, it’s easier to 
know when snow is coming.   Being this is a small village, it might be easier if there’s a parking problem, to contact residents 
and tell them to move their car.   Kirkpatrick said that’s not practical if they’re plowing at 3 a.m.  She doesn’t agree that just 
because forecast says it, it’s going to happen.  She would like to bring in Public Works and discuss how this would work 
logistically.   Smith said there are bigger cities that have completely no parking.   McCallum said the whole point of not 
being on the street from 1 a.m. to 7 a.m. is to plow back to the curb instead of coming back and doing it again.  She would 
like to know if we enough staff to plow all night and the next day when cars move and what does that equate in dollars.  
She’s not opposed to alternate side, but there needs to be some control over it.    Schulz suggested it would be good for the 
whole board, the police department and Public Works be present for discussions.   Schulz made a motion to postpone 
action on the winter parking ordinance.  Kirkpatrick seconded.   Motion carried.   
 
Special event application for CATP – Schulz stated police, PW, fire and EMS approved.  Engelhart said he questioned why 
they want to be in the park until 2 a.m.   Kuhlman stated Hawkey wanted the extra time for cleanup in case they get a lot of 
people and need extra time to get things cleaned up.  McCallum suggested approving it this year, and if there is an issue, 
the board might not allow the extra time next year.   Kirkpatrick said the board doesn’t have to allow the PA system to run 
later.  The ordinance has no set time limit; it’s up to Village Board.   Board discussed options.  Schulz made a motion to 
approve the special event permit application for CATP with the stipulation no use of amplification devices between the 
hours of midnight and 6 a.m.   McCallum seconded.  Motion carried.   McCallum asked PD staff to monitor.    
 
Special event application for Grill for a Cause – Kuhlman stated Grill for a Cause is a grilling contest that’s been in the park 
for the last two years, but it’s getting bigger.  They will have vendors and food carts this year.    Smith stated with an 
estimated 150 people attending, they will need to get portable toilets.   Schulz made a motion to approve the special 
event permit application for Grill for a Cause on 5-18-19 with the stipulation they provide two portable toilets due to 
estimated attendance level.   Kirkpatrick seconded.   Motion carried.  
 
McCallum made a motion to approve minutes of 12-10-18.  Schulz seconded.   Motion carried.   Rosenow abstained.     
Schulz made a motion to approve minutes of 12-12-18.  Smith seconded.  Motion carried.   McCallum abstained.    
 



President’s Report – Schulz hoped everyone had a good holiday.   The next meeting, January 28, will be his last.  He is 
resigning.  He will submit a formal letter at the next meeting.     
 
Clerk’s Report -- December Financials – deposits for December totaled $1,266,354.51.   Of that total, $984,813.46 were 
taxes collected.   About 59% of total taxes from each county have been collected.   We had loan proceeds of $183,870 for 
the squad and loader.  We received the $24,000 from Green County Highway Commission matching funds for the S. Kerch 
Street project.   The approximately $54,000 of LRIP reimbursement will be applied for after the total completion of the 
project.   Total expenses for the month of December were $601,374.65.   Of that total, $375,778.03 was a payment to 
McGuire for S. Kerch Street, $122,790 was paid to Miller Bradford for the loader and snow pusher, which was picked up 
today.    There was a total in all accounts at the end of December of $2,331,144.56.   January tax settlement has been paid.  
$91,129.15 was paid to Green County, $146,774.65 was paid to Dane County, $677,495.73 was paid to Oregon School 
District, $54,137.34 was paid to Madison College, $514,991.19 was retained by the Village.   
 
Kuhlman spoke with Josh Worrell of TDS regarding fiber service to Brooklyn.  He said they have no plans to expand to 
Brooklyn in the next three years.  The Village would need to be willing to offer a financial incentive to offset the cost of the 
build.  If Village is willing to offer financial incentive, he can begin the process.  The first step is finding out if TDS has any 
interest in pursuing service here.  If they do, then they will open an architectural design to find out a high-level cost, which 
they will then use to calculate what the Village would need to contribute.   He offered three different hypothetical 
scenarios.    Part of the cost is getting the fiber into the Village and back out.   The could extend Oregon into Brooklyn but 
then would have to loop out of Brooklyn back into the Madison ring so they have a complete loop.  This provides more 
reliable service.    McCallum suggested going to the Legislature, because there’s millions of dollars that were given to these 
companies to expand fiber and there’s a line that dead-ends at the village.  She would like to send a letter to elected 
representatives and ask for assistance.   Schulz suggested McCallum write the letter.    
 
We received three nomination papers for the Village President office and two papers for trustees.   Candidates for 
President are Brit Springer, Jim Bakken and Kyle Smith.   We will need to have a primary election on February 19 for the 
president.   Candidates for trustee are Todd Klahn and Heather Kirkpatrick.   There is still an empty trustee position.   
Candidates have until March 29 to register as a write-in.   For the trustee position, all write-ins will be counted.    For the 
president position, only registered write-ins will be counted.   
 
We’ve had discussions with the FEMA representative.   The pump expense for Lincoln Street pond won’t be eligible 
because it’s under their minimum.  We have put in paperwork for the sewer lining on W. Main Street.   The representative 
will be coming to the Village to meet with us.    The DNR representative who reviewed our Clean Water Fund application 
sent an email to Travis Anderson at Strand reviewing our initial request of funds, the start and completion dates, the 
method of pledge, either sewer or GO, our outstanding sewer revenue bonds and the need for a sewer rate increase, which 
needs to be effective prior to the closing of the CWF.   He asked what the status of the rate increase is.  Anderson informed 
him the board will be making that decision after we receive the bids.    Anderson also informed us that he will be on 
vacation for the February 11 board meeting.  Spilde and Kuhlman will meet with Anderson and Greg Johnson from Ehlers on 
February 5 to discuss the bids and our options for the loan.   He said Straka can come to the February 11 meeting to discuss 
the bids, loan options, etc., or we can wait for him to come to the February 25 meeting.  The board asked that Straka come 
on the 11th and Anderson come on the 25th.   
 
Kuhlman went to the Green County Development Corporation meeting in December to inform them we are joining for 
2019.   They were excited to have us back.   The meetings are the 3rd Thursday of the month at 7:30 a.m. at the old 
courthouse in Monroe.   The board packets include December’s meeting agenda and financials and the agenda for January’s 
meeting on this Thursday, the 17th.  Kuhlman asked if the board would like her to go to the meetings or do they want to 
appoint a board member to attend.  Kirkpatrick said historically it’s been the president or EDC member.    McCallum said 
Kuhlman should go to next one since it’s this week, and then the board will decide for future meetings.  
 
Kuhlman is waiting to hear back from Pedro Ruiz at CDBG on when they want us to attend their meeting with an update on 
the Business Park.   Schulz made a motion for Kuhlman to attend the Ehlers public finance seminar in Wisconsin Dells on 
February 7 and 8, with one-night hotel.   Kirkpatrick seconded.   Motion carried.   Kirkpatrick made a motion for Olson to 
attend the UW-Green Bay Clerk’s Institute in July.  McCallum seconded.   Motion carried.   
 



Safety - Chief’s Report – December had 140 total calls, 119 handled by Brooklyn PD, 15 by Green County and 6 by Dane 
County.  Had three open records, one EMS assist, 6 assist counties and others, 22 parking tickets issued and 20 were for 
winter parking.    Chief Engelhart was approached by residents who attend the community lunch at Methodist Church about 
the ride-share people parking in lot.  They’re not parking within the stalls.  He noticed it also.  He spoke with the ride-share 
people about this issue.  On the 1st and 15th they had DAT training in the Village. They will continue having the 4-hour block 
training groups here in the Village.  Johnson attended ARIDE training on 5th and 6th at Blackhawk Tech.   The new squad is 
striped.   It will be going in to on 28th to Gencom to set up.     
 
Schulz and McCallum reviewed bills.    Regarding the Penflex bills for the Service Award Program for fire and EMS, McCallum 
stated there is one person listed as being on the fire department who she hasn’t seen at any of the meetings.  She will 
address this at the next district meeting and verify the members on the list.  McCallum recommended not paying both 
Penflex bills until the list is confirmed.  The UW Hygiene Lab bill had the wrong date, so it didn’t show up on the list.  
McCallum made a motion to approve bills, excluding 10620 and 10621.   Schulz seconded.   Bills approved.   
 
Kirkpatrick made a motion to approve Strand’s Agreement for Technical Services for the WWTP upgrade.  Schulz 
seconded.  Motion carried. 
 
Fire/EMS District Commission – McCallum brought forward our input regarding the unallocated cash balance.   It will be 
put on the agenda for the annual meeting.  New district secretary-treasurer was hired, Sarah Andrisevic.   The Commission 
appointed Van Norman as assistant secretary-treasurer for 2019.   Schulz asked if there’s a timeline on Van Norman’s 
appointment.  McCallum stated she will be the assistant for one year, with most of the training in January and February and 
on-call throughout the year as questions arise.  Schulz stated there was nothing in the budget for an assistant.  McCallum 
will bring it up at the next meeting.  McCallum said Andrisevic will work most hours from home.  Kirkpatrick would like a 
mechanism for documenting her time.   McCallum will look into it.    The Commission also discussed purchasing a cell 
phone for the secretary-treasurer at a cost of $38/month.   The Fire Department members elected a new Fire Chief, Mason 
Barber.  Dan Dean remains as EMS Director.   Dean asked that any unused funds from the 2018 budget be used to fund a 
program through the Family Resource Center in Madison.  It would cost about $1,100-1,200 and any member will be 
allowed five sessions per year.   Smith asked if there’s a similar program provided for free through Green County.   
McCallum will take it to the board.    The 2018 final reports should be presented at the meeting tomorrow.  O’Brien was 
appointed district board president and Marx as vice president.     
 
Recreation and Personnel Committee reports postponed to next meeting.   
 
Schulz made a motion to adjourn at 7:45 p.m.  Smith seconded.  Motion carried. 
 
Linda Kuhlman 
Clerk-Treasurer  
 
 
 
 

Brooklyn Village Board Meeting Minutes 
January 28, 2019 

 
The January 28, 2019 Village Board meeting of the Village of Brooklyn was called to order at 6:30 p.m. at the Brooklyn 
Village Hall by President Clayton Schulz.  Trustees present were Heather Kirkpatrick, Scott Rosenow and Brit Springer.  
Trustees Todd Klahn, Sue McCallum and Kyle Smith were absent.  Others present were Greg Stahl, Buffy Stahl, Chief 
Engelhart, Public Works Director Leif Spilde and Clerk-Treasurer Linda Kuhlman.   All present stood for the Pledge of 
Allegiance.  
 
Public Comments – Greg Stahl – he received a letter from GEC, the building inspector, giving him a deadline to finish the 
building and that his permit expired.   He said GEC has tried to enforce a 12-month permit.  The law states it’s a 24-month 
permit.   He brought the statute saying it’s a 24-month permit.   He’s received information from the State review board that 
the siding has to be on a building by the end of 24 months.    His entryway is not complete, but the state has told him that’s 



not considered part of the building.  He can’t find anything giving him a timeline, except for the 24-month where siding has 
to be completed.   Furthermore, he has a letter from the state citing Wisconsin Statute 361.36 that state approval expires 3 
years after the approval date.   He stated he dropped the letter from the state off at the village.  He believes GEC is putting 
an artificial deadline for completion.  He personally believes the building inspector is outside his bounds by issuing this 
letter. The most conservative date would be May 18, 2019, where the building has to be complete.   Kirkpatrick stated she 
appreciates him bringing forward the information.   The board will follow up.   
 
Approval of 1/15/19 minutes were postponed.    
 
President’s report – Schulz stated at the end of January he will be relocating to a new community, so he is offering his letter 
of resignation effective January 30, 2019.  He thanked the board, Village staff and the residents for working with him over 
the past 2 years.    Due to lack of majority of trustees, the appointment of interim president and check signing 
authorization were postponed to the next meeting.      
 
Schulz moved up the discussion on the state providing commercial electrical inspections versus GEC continuing to provide 
the inspections.  Starting in 2020, the state will require commercial electrical permits and inspections.   Each municipality 
has the option to allow the state to provide the inspectors, and therefore, the municipality is not involved; or the 
municipality can contract with an inspector.   The board reviewed the letter from GEC.   Schulz stated he would be in favor 
of GEC continuing to perform the task.   Kirkpatrick stated Stahl’s is not the first complaint she’s heard about GEC.   So for 
her that’s a concern, given the recent situation.  She doesn’t like the way the GEC letter to Stahl was written.   She doesn’t 
like that that’s the face of our representation.  In her opinion, it was handled in very poor judgment.   Rosenow is leaning 
toward the state option.  Kirkpatrick would like the board to solicit some other residents and see what response they get.   
She would like to get some other residents to come in and GEC to come in to either a special session of the board or write 
something.    The board will postpone action on the commercial electrical inspections. 
 
Board moved up discussion on the winter parking ordinance.  Schulz asked if there were any thoughts or if the board 
wanted to wait for more of the board trustees to be present.   Kirkpatrick said the board has to think about how parking on 
alternate sides of the street would work.   She asked Public Works and the Police Department to use a map and decide 
which streets are not a good option for alternate parking, so the board can decide.   Springer asked about overtime pay for 
PW to be out twice.   Kirkpatrick also stated they can declare a snow emergency and have alternate side suspended.   
Rosenow said other board members would like to speak.   He would ask Public Works and the Police Department write up 
something about which streets are too narrow or if there are streets where one side parking won’t work.  Spilde stated if 
the board changes the ordinance, they should put a policy in place for snowplowing, that a snow emergency is declared at 
so many inches of snow.   Spilde will start working on that.   Engelhart stated he won’t be available at the February 11 
meeting   Spilde stated the next few meetings will be busy with phosphorus discussions.   Kirkpatrick said the board 
probably won’t get to this until March.  
 
Schulz informed the board that today the Governor declared a State of Emergency for the whole state due to the winter 
storm with heavy snowfall, bitter and potentially life-threatening temperatures, extreme wind chill values and blowing and 
drifting snow.  Schulz also declared a State of Emergency for the Village in case we have problems due to the storm.  He 
read the Village’s Declaration of State of Emergency.   
 
Clerk’s Report – Clerk attended the GCDC meeting in January.  Next meeting is February 21, if the board would like to 
decide who will attend the meeting.   The annual GCDC meeting is April 24.   There will be a rural broadband summit on 
May 15.  Clerk contacted Pedro Ruiz at CDBG.   She was asked to send an email update that he could take to the 
commission, and if they had further questions, he would let us know.  Kevin Visel, the broker, sent updated information.  He 
has the properties listed on about 15 different sites, and he has seen about 1700 hits and about 10 showings or direct 
inquiries.   Clerk has been speaking with Blackhawk Technical College about different courses that they offer for 
leadership, trainings, etc.  They are setting up a coalition that they might be able to offer these courses at reduced rates to 
municipalities.  She will keep board informed.  Kirkpatrick suggested contacting the UW Small Business Department about 
leadership courses.   There’s a new reporting requirement for GASB 75 in audits regarding OPEB, other post-employment 
benefits. It has to do with offering health insurance benefits.   We need to do an actuarial report for this requirement.   We 
received a quote from Key Benefits, referred to us by Johnson Block, of $1,400 for the review and $950 for a full report or 
$350 for a written report.  Kuhlman contacted other clerks and discovered this is about the lowest quote anyone has 



received.  Kirkpatrick made a motion to approve the Key Benefits quote for audit actuarial reporting for GASB 75.   Schulz 
seconded.  Motion carried.    Kuhlman also stated there might be an additional report needed next year at a price of $465.   
Whitebox is in the final stage for the Police Department data conversion.  They have Oregon’s finished and have all the 
information they need for ours to be completed in the next few weeks.   
 
Public Works Report – Spilde stated the DNR requires that he inform the board of what we’ve done in the sanitary sewer 
system for maintenance over the years.  The big thing is the age of the utilities.   The entire system was put in in the late 
40s.   48% of the system is 64 years old.  Pipe life expectancy is 30 years.  Village did a great job by replacing S. Kerch Street 
area.  We added 3% to our total from this.   2019 we will do W. Main Street relining.  Lift stations, no pump failures this last 
year.   They are identifying problems with TV’ing lines.    Utility Report – Had the second broken water main this past 
Saturday.  The seasonal residents started running water on December 27.  Due to the weather, the bid opening for WWTP 
upgrades was changed to February 5.  He has a meeting with two possible farmers regarding WQT.   The new cover was 
installed on the clarifier in December.   They completed the WET test on January 7 but have not heard back.  The SCADA 
computer hard drive went out.  There is a backup, but they did install a new hard drive.  The computer is 4-1/2 years old, so 
he will be discussing an upgrade in the future.  Emergency Management Report -- The Village did not meet the FEMA 
threshold for pumping of the pond, and the W. Main Street lining repair is in Green County so it isn’t eligible.   They’re 
working on fixing the siren.   The new snow pusher arrived on January 14.   Year-End Reports - includes major events that 
happened last year that were on the monthly reports.  Kirkpatrick asked if there is a potential for flooding with the 
potential rain on Sunday.  Spilde stated they have been pushing snow out of the way to make room for more and they will 
try to make sure all storm sewers are open.  Spilde stated the community building will be unlocked this week for anyone 
needing a warm place.  The Police Department and PW will be around to monitor.   The board asked that cold weather tips 
be posted on the Village Facebook page and website for residents.  Spilde asked if he could attend a one-day $80 
government affairs seminar and if he needs to get approval from the board for future trainings.   Kirkpatrick said to use best 
judgment and the board can approve post if it’s a timing issue.   Schulz made a motion to approve Spilde attending the 
Wisconsin Government Affairs seminar at a cost of $80 for one day.  Kirkpatrick seconded.  Motion carried.     
 
Schulz made a motion at 7:20 p.m. to convene into closed session pursuant to WI Stats 19.85(1)(c) for the purpose of 
considering employment, promotion, compensation or performance evaluation data of a public employee over which 
the governmental entity has jurisdiction or exercises responsibility (Public Works).  Kirkpatrick seconded.   AYES – Schulz, 
Rosenow, Kirkpatrick and Springer.  NOES – none.  
 
Schulz made a motion at 7:29 to reconvene to open session.   Kirkpatrick seconded.  AYES – Schulz, Rosenow, Kirkpatrick 
and Springer.  NOES – none.  
 
Schulz and Springer reviewed the bills.  Schulz made a motion to approve the bills as presented.  Kirkpatrick seconded.    
 
Fire/EMS Update – Kuhlman stated the fire department has formed a committee to discuss getting a new fire engine.  The 
one they’re looking to replace is 27 years old.   They are establishing a new credit card for Chief Barber.  They will be 
purchasing new cell phones and tablet for the fire department.  They will also purchase a new cell phone for the clerk, who 
attended her first meeting.  They will be looking into purchasing a new cell phone for EMS as well.   Van Norman will be 
training for a few months and will stay on-call for the remainder of the year. The board will discuss where the funds are to 
pay her at the next meeting.  They are purchasing a new desk for the district secretary.  The district secretary will receive a 
new credit card.  Marx is working on the records retention policy, and it is currently at the State being approved.   Dan Dean 
requested a committee be established to discuss merging the fire and EMS departments and how that would work.   Marx 
and O’Brien will be part of that committee, along with members of the departments.       
 
Recreation – did not meet last week because they didn’t have a quorum.  Movie night is this Saturday.  There will be a yoga 
class on Saturday, February 9, and they will have essential oils in conjunction from 10-11:30 a.m.   Springer made a motion 
to approve the 11-1-18 recreation minutes and 12-13-18 recreation minutes.  Kirkpatrick seconded.  Motion carried.  
 
Schulz made a motion at 7:34 p.m. to adjourn.  Kirkpatrick seconded.   Motion carried.   
 
Linda Kuhlman 
Clerk-Treasurer  



VILLAGE MARKET REVALUATION 
ASSESSMENT - 2019 

 
To maintain fair and equitable assessments, the 
Village of Brooklyn has implemented a Market 
Revaluation Assessment process, meaning all 
assessments will be brought to market value in 2019.  
The last time assessments were brought to market 
value was five years ago in 2014.  In that five-year 
time period between revaluations, the market value of 
residential property has changed greatly.  
 
For more information, call the clerk’s office at 608-
455-4201.   Or go to the Village website at 
www.brooklynwi.gov under the Clerk’s tab for a list 
of FAQs.   
 
 

PUBLIC WORKS 
DEPARTMENT 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

  
No Parking on Village 

Streets from 1 am – 7 am 
until April 15th except for 

designated areas.  
See www.brooklynwi.gov for map 

and specific streets. 
 
 
 ~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 
 

DAYLIGHT SAVINGS TIME 
 

 
 

 

MARCH 10TH   
 
 ~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 
 

COMMUNITY POTLUCK 
February 28th at Noon 

Brooklyn Methodist Church 
Bring a dish to pass – table service and 

beverages are provided.  
All ages welcome. 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 

http://www.brooklynwi.gov/


News from Your Senior Center 
February 2019 

 
By Rachel Brickner 
 
If you looked at the bulletin board in the Main Hall of 
the Senior Center this month, you would see a polar bear 
parked on his back, big belly pointed at the sky, 
blissfully sleeping.  Above him are the words: “Only 
bears should hibernate in winter”. 
The other half of the bulletin board has the header: 
“There are lots of options to keep moving”.  Below that 
header, the options for exercise of various sorts, at the 
Senior Center, the pool, and the school are listed. 
There really are a lot of choices for getting exercise, 
even in the winter months.  One of the most important 
things you can do for yourself is to find a form of 
exercise that you like well enough that you will keep 
doing it.  For some people that means finding a group to 
exercise with that is having so much fun they don’t even 
realize they are working out.  For others, it is finding a 
type of exercise that they love.  Regardless of what 
motivates you, you really do need to keep moving. 
There are many kinds of exercise classes available at the 
Senior Center.  StrongWomen helps women fight the 
loss of muscle mass that comes with age.  It is a great 
class for people who not only are trying to maintain 
muscle, but also for women who are concerned about 
bone loss.  Working with free weights, as they do in 
StrongWomen, builds bone as well as muscle.  
If your balance isn’t what it should be (and really, whose 
is?) there are balance classes at the Senior Center a 
couple of times each week.  Taught by Stoughton 
Hospital physical therapists, the balance class can help 
people improve on one of the most important physical 
abilities people need to remain independent and in their 
homes.  Better balance means fewer falls. 
The Senior Center offers a class specifically geared to 
people with a diagnosis of Parkinson’s disease.  Also 
taught by Stoughton Hospital physical therapists, this 
class is tailored to providing exercises based on the latest 
research about Parkinson’s disease and movement. 
Zumba Gold and Zumba Gold Advanced are offered 
several times each week for people who want an aerobic 
workout and the fun of exercising to music in a very 
social group.   
Those options, along with pickle ball and indoor walking 
at the High School, and water exercise at the pool, 
provide seniors with a lot of choices for keeping active 
in the winter.  If you have questions about any of the 
choices available to you, please call us at the Senior 
Center at 835-5801.  Your body will appreciate it!  

 

 

 
               
                     

Calls for Service - 2019 Jan 
Burglaries 0 
Thefts 2 
Suspicious Activity 2 
Animal 1 
Damage to Property 2 
911 Disconnect/Mis-Dial 0 
Open Records Request 3 
Assist Citizen 2 
Assist Fire Department/EMS 3 
Assist other agencies 4 
Assist Village Departments 1 

  
  

Traffic Incident  
Total Traffic Crashes 2 
Traffic Incident 24 
Traffic Citations 5 
Traffic Warnings 1 
   

Enforc. /Gen. Activity  
Misc. Comp/Arrests 0 
Drug Charges/Comp 0 
Referral to District Atty 0 
Phone/Internet/Social Media 0 
Domestic / Family / Assaults 1 
Disturbance/Disorderly/Threats 0 
Financial/Fraud 0 
Missing Person/Check Welfare 1 
Municipal Ord. Comp/Violation 2 
Alarms 0 
Juvenile Offenses/Comp 1 
Found Property 0 
Community Policing 3 
Parking Citations/Comp 14 
Court Orders/Warrants 1 
  
Total Calls: 75 

 
 



 
 
 

 
 



 
 



 

  
  

 

March 2019    
  

  
 

Sun. Mon. Tue. Wed. Thu. Fri. Sat. 

     1 2 
    

 

 Rec Movie 
Night 6 p doors 
open 

3 4 5 6 7 8 9 
 Exercise Class  

6p-7p 
 Garbage & 

Recycling 
Exercise Class  
6p-7p 

   

10 11 12 13 14 15 16 
Daylight 
Savings Time 

 

Village Board Mtg 
630 p 
Exercise Class  
6p-7p 

 Garbage 
Exercise Class  
6p-7p 

   

17 18 19 20 21 22 23 
 Exercise Class  

6p-7p 
Chamber Mtg 6 p 
 

 Garbage & 
Recycling 
Exercise Class  
6p-7p 

Happy Spring 
 

 

  

24 25 26 27 28 29 30 
 Village Board Mtg 

630 p 
Exercise Class  
6p-7p 

 Garbage 
Exercise Class  
6p-7p 

   

31       
 

 

     

 

no
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s Clerk’s Office Hours – Monday – Friday, 7 a.m. to 5 p.m.  

Check out our Village website at www.brooklynwi.gov 

Facebook:  brooklynvillagewi       Twitter:  @BrooklynWIgov     

 

http://www.brooklynwi.gov/

